Minutes of the December 7, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of the Adirondack Mountain Club Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center

Present:  Jacki Bave, Bill Bechtel, Pat Desbiens, Laura Fiske, Sarah King, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, George Sammons, John Schneider.  Also present:  Irene Sammons.
Following a potluck supper, First Vice Chair Tricia Lockwood opened the meeting at approximately 7:20 p.m.
The minutes from the November 2, 2011 meeting will be reviewed at the January 2012 meeting.  This was tabled since John Caffry, Secretary, was not present.  

Treasurer, John Schneider, presented the revised October and the November Treasurer's Reports.  As of November 30, 2011 assets were $8,019.08.  Dues have been received through September.  He will send the Club a check for $3,000, the 2011 budget amount, before the end of December.  The Executive Committee discussed increasing this amount because the Club has a very tight cash position due to the unfavorable financial impact of Tropical Storm Irene.  John estimates the Chapter will break even at year-end so it does not have additional funds to send the Club at the moment.  The Executive Committee will re-evaluate the Chapter's finances at the January meeting and revisit this issue.  The revised October and November Treasurer's Reports were approved on a motion by Pat Desbiens, seconded by Jacki Bave.  
Treasurer, John Schneider, presented the Chapter’s 2012 budget.  He projected revenue of $22,460 and expenses of $23,975, with an ending cash balance of $4,453.  The savings from producing the newsletter in-house are approximately $2,200.  He added these savings to the Club donation line in the budget presentation.  The budget was unanimously approved on a motion by John Schneider, seconded by Jonathan Lane.  

For the January 2012 meeting, committee chairs need to come prepared to discuss their 2012 committee goals and progress on their 2011 goals.  In addition to stating their 2012 goals they should be prepared to discuss obstacles and areas where they may need help in achieving the 2012 goals.  
Tricia Lockwood, First Vice Chair, circulated a letter sent by Lisa Lehman thanking the Chapter for utilizing her services on the Chapter newsletter.  Tricia also mentioned that Mo Coutant offered the services of the Chapter to scout out trails for the revision of Views From On High.  
Pat Desbiens reported that Membership was up +1 for October.  9 lapsed members rejoined the Chapter. Some of the new members (19) for the month were obtained at the EMS Club Days and Adirondack Sports and Fitness Expo events.

Jacki Bave reported for the Conservation Committee.  Jacki wrote a letter from the Chapter concerning hydrofracking.  She thanked George for putting a link to the Saratoga County trails on the Chapter website.  The development of this Google Maps tool was a joint effort between Saratoga PLAN and Saratoga County.
Sarah King, Programs Committee, reported that programs are scheduled through April 2012.  The November program on Nepal was well attended.  
Bill Bechtel, Publicity, reported that when people were asked how they heard about the November program they said the newsletter and the website.  

George Sammons, Webmaster, provided a statistical update.  There are 1,510 people in the database, 134 members have opted out and 898 are on the email list.  He distributed a copy of the in-house produced January-March newsletter.  It is ready to go to the printer.  The printer has asked someone come to the print shop and sign off on the first printed copy since we are using a different production method.  The Executive Committee complimented George and Jill on the quality of the newsletter.  The December op-out winner was chosen.  Gerard Davis of Brooklyn was the lucky winner.  Either Mo or Tricia will contact him to let him know.  George mentioned that the number of people opting-out has begun to diminish and thought we should consider ending the monthly opt-out raffle shortly.  He will discuss with Mo.  
Jonathan Lane, Younger Members Group, provided a Facebook update.  The Chapter has 79 friends and the YMG committee has 71.  These numbers are holding steady.  Jonathan has approximately $200.00 remaining in his employer provided fund.  The group discussed the possibility of purchasing poles to be rented along with the snowshoes (for an additional fee).  Jonathan will research the price of quality poles to see what is available.  He will be receiving new funds for 2012 and the group discussed the possibility of purchasing a projector for programs.  Pat Desbiens made a motion that John Caffry, Secretary, send a letter of thanks to Jonathan's employer for the generous donation.  All Executive Committee members agreed this was a good idea.  Jonathan also suggested the Chapter publicize the Club's refer a friend program in the newsletter and on the website.  Many Executive Committee members thought this program was no longer available.
Laura Fiske, Director, reported on the Club Board of Directors meeting held on December 4, 2011.  The Club estimates a net loss of $100,000 due to the impact of Tropical Storm Irene.  The Club has filed an insurance claim with Philadelphia Insurance to recover some of the loss.  Two new publications are planned, on the Catskill 67 by Alan Via, and a new canoe and kayak guide by Phil Brown.  The DEC spoke with the winter host volunteers about the increased risk of avalanches in the High Peaks.  The Club is working on a new website.  It is expected to be live the first week of March 2012.  The Board of Directors approved the Club's 2012 budget.  It is a breakeven budget with a 3 percent increase in revenue.  A more detailed summary of the Board meeting is on the Chapter website.  

On a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Jonathan Lane, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Fiske, Second Vice Chair 

Next meeting – January 4, 2012, 7:00 at Carl R's in Glens Falls.

